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Procedural Order Re: Closing Docket 

On October 10, 2022, the Commission issued a procedural order noting that 

several telecommunications providers in New Hampshire had submitted compliance filings 

in this docket pursuant to a Federal Communications Commission (FCC) Report and 

Order on 8YY access charge reform, released October 9, 2020 in FCC Wireline Competition 

Docket No. 18-156. In its October procedural order, the Commission directed the New 

Hampshire Department of Energy (DOE) to determine whether the filings comply with FCC 

requirements. The Commission further directed the DOE to recommend whether further 

action by the Commission is necessary in this docket. On November 3, 2022, the DOE 

submitted a letter indicating that the filings in this docket appear to be consistent with 

FCC requirements and suggested that no further action by the Commission is necessary. 

The Commission accepts the DOE’s recommendation. Accordingly, this docket is closed. 

So ordered, this second day of December, 2022. 
        

 
  
      _________________________ 

Daniel C. Goldner 
Presiding Officer 
Chairman 
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